MINUTES
SPECIAL CALLED MEETING
& BUDGET WORKSHOP
OF THE CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF SAN SABA
August 4, 2020

The City Council of the City of San Saba, Texas convened into a Special Called meeting on
Tuesday, August 4, 2020 at 6:00 p.m., in the City Hall Council Chambers located at 303 S. Clear
Street.

Members in attendance were: Ken Jordan — Mayor
Robert Whitten — Mayor Pro-Tem
Shawn Oliver — Alderman
Oleta Behrens - Alderman
Marcus Amthor — Alderman
Michael Nelson — Alderman
Stan Weik — City Manager

Others present were: Sabrina Maultsby — City Secretary
Charlene Lindsay — Treasurer
Djuana Payton — San Saba News & Star
Joanne Weik-Citizen

At 6:00 p.m. Mayor Jordan called the meeting to order, announced a quorum present, and led the
Invocation and Pledges.

PUBLIC COMMENTS — None

DISCUSSION/ACTION ITEM:

The only action item was to Discuss and Consider Approval of an Interlocal Agreement between
the County of San Saba and the City of San Saba regarding Emergency Medical Services. City
Manger Weik explained to the Council that in this Interlocal Agreement, the City will be
responsible for forty-four percent (44%) of the EMS Services. Hamilton County EMS currently
has two (2) large ambulances with two full Staff 24/7. They also have a backup Ambulance in
Goldthwaite. We previously only had one (1) Ambulance here. The additional six thousand
dollars it will cost the City is a no-brainer since we will have 3 additional men. Mayor Kenneth
Jordan added that Hamilton County EMS services are unbelievable, far and above what we had,
and they also offer more stabilization services. Mayor Pro-Tem Robert Whitten made a motion
to Approve the Interlocal Agreement between the County of San Saba and the City of San Saba
regarding Hamilton County Emergency Medical Services, seconded by Alderman Oleta Behrens,
and was unanimously approved.

As there was no further discussion, the meeting adjourned at 6:08 p.m. and immediately began
the Budget Workshop. City Manager Stan Weik presented the 2020-2021 budget for General
Admin, (Expenses), Municipal Court (Expenses), Emergency Management (Expenses), Health
Services (Expenses), and Rec. Center (Expenses).

No final decisions were made regarding budgets at this meeting.
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The next Budget Workshop is scheduled for Tuesday, August 11, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.

Being no further business, the Budget Workshop adjourned at 6:20 p.m.
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